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To:  Members of the South Windsor Town Council 
 
From: Michael Maniscalco, Town Manager 
 
Subject: Town Manager’s Report for 4/17/2023 Town Council Meeting 
 
Date:  April 13, 2023 
 

 
 
Covid Memorial Ribbon Cutting: On May 1, 2023, the Town will be hosting a 
ribbon cutting ceremony for the Covid-19 Memorial. It would be great for the Council to 
attend this event. 
 
Strategic Planning: With the completion of the Strategic Planning survey, the 
Committee has started to put together facilitated discussions with elected officials, 
department heads, civic leaders, business and new homeowners. These discussions are 
by invitation and are planned to occur over the next month. 
 
Newtown Town Manager Committee: The Town of Newtown is currently 
evaluating changing their form of government to a Town Manager-Council structure. I 
have been asked, along with a few other managers, to participate in an interview so they 
can better understand the benefits and workings of our form of government  
 
Social Security and Medicare Talks: The Human Services Department is hosting a 
talk with a professional from the Social Security Administration on April 27th at 11am in 
order to provide information and advice on Social security. Medicare 101 will be hosted 
on June 7th at 11am. You do not need to be a resident or town employee to attend.  
 
Splash Pad: The Parks and Recreation Department is in the process of starting 
construction on the splash pad. We are going to work on a small ground breaking 
ceremony to kick off this project. An invite will be going to the Council soon. 
 


